
 

 

 
 
August 3, 2015 
 
VIA E-MAIL 
Mr. Lee Langon, President, 
Olympia Club Homeowners Association 

  
 
RE: 15-FOIA-151 203rd Street Station Pond 
 
Dear Mr. Langon: 
 
We are in receipt of your request under the Illinois Freedom of Information Act, 5 ILCS 140/1 et seq. 
 
On July 27, 2015, we received your request for information regarding the maintenance of the pond 
located at the 203rd St. Metra Station in Olympia Fields (“Request”).   
 
In response to your Request, Metra is providing you with a copy of the Agreement for Operation and 
Maintenance of Commuter Parking Facility with Amendments (“Agreement”), between Metra and the 
Village of Olympia Fields (“Municipality”).  Section 4(a) of the Agreement states that:  
 

Municipality, . . . shall be responsible for performance of ‘Routine Maintenance’. . .  
Routine Maintenance shall include, but shall not be limited to, snow removal, lighting 
and retention pond maintenance . . . 

 
We are in the process of contacting the Municipality to advise them of this matter.  Should you wish to 
contact the Municipality directly, please see Section 21 of the Agreement for contact information. 
 
If I can be of any further assistance to you, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kathleen E. Haton 
Freedom of Information Officer 
foia@metrarr.com  
FOIA Hotline #312-663-3642 
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